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Update on ICANN Budget Teleconference by Rob Hall

Budget will go to ICANN Budget committee; Board plans to vote on this in Stockholm. Concern over fee structure. Attempting to remove registrars from ICANN billing, because certain registrars are not paying. What registrars are not paying? Concern about sunshine provision and interference with registrar business operations. There seems to be a concern that ICANN needs to enforce its existing contracts. 

New provisions for registries to pay have already been built into new registry operators. These provisions have also been incorporated into the new VeriSign agreements.

Comparison of .CA budget (approx 7 million) versus ICANN’s current budget (approx 5 million). Would registrars consider paying more for increased representation. 

Working to increase dialog with ICANN particularly, with Stuart Lynn. Outreach attempt has been made to invite Stuart to out constituency meeting in Stockholm.

Under the proposed agreement the registry will be liable to ICANN for registrar fee component. Therefore, registry will bear enforcement obligations. Arguably registries could collect this new fee component upfront instead of in the rears.

Budget committee is advisory in nature only.

Review of the proposed by-law amendments; 

Palage stated that he had received confirmation from ICANN that revising the by-laws would not require ICANN approval as long as they were not inconsistent with the ICANN corporate by-laws.

The issues for discussion

· New positions;

No objections

· Elected positions will be for a two year term, with the option for a one term renewal;

No objections

· Manual/automatic proxy requirement;

Agreed that the registrar constituency MUST always have three votes on all Names Counsel issues. Needed to revise statement to comply with intention and not violate ICANN by-laws based upon previous feedback from Andrew McLaughlin.

· Block elections versus staggered election; 

Issue not resolved, particularly with regard to the rolling election the constituency had with regard to Richard Lindsey begin removed because of ICANN diversity requirements, and the Paul Kane multiple run-off. Agreed that this issue must be resolved prior to Ken Stubbs’ NC seat election in November.

· Voting rights issues. 

Rob & Elana discussed a more flexible standard before revoking a members voting right. Because the previous Constituency Invoices that I sent out did not have a due date, it was agreed that 60 days would be a reasonable term. 30 days for initial terms of payment and then a 30 day grace period. 

With regard to voting windows and publishing of the elections results, instead of fixed language more flexible language such as “endeavors” was proposed. For example, if there was a seven day vote window, the registrars might be prohibited from issuing important position statements, i.e. NeuLevel letter because of the Board meeting first thing Monday morning.

Because of the various modifications/enhancements that were discussed it was proposed that Palage post a revised edition of the by-laws for comment. If there were no objections then a 

ICANN proposed changes on the per TLD registry fee for registrars; 

The issue of changes in how registrars are billed by ICANN for accreditation was briefly discussed. Currently ICANN bills registrars $5,000 annually. The proposed changes would reduce the annual fee but have a fee component for each TLD that a registrar wanted to provide services in.

Although it was generally agreed that $500 was not a major economic barrier, the concern was raised about future name space expansion and how this may restrict registrars from providing domain name registration services in smaller TLDs. 

Because of limited time, and the important NeuLevel issue, it was agreed this would be discussed in more detail in Stockholm

Nomination & voting timeline for new officers; 

It was agreed that newly elected officers should be in place by Stockholm. Therefore revising the by-laws was a priority.

Discussion of concerns raised by registrars about the NeuLevel's .BIZ application.
A recap of the various concerns raised on the list concerning provisions in the NeuLevel contract, specifically how to define a registry service and the ability to prevent a Registry from directly dealing with registrants.

Rob Hall provided a summary of his in person meeting with NeuLevel representatives during which Jonathan Cohen was in attendance. Rob had also had telephone discussion with Doug Armentrout, CEO of NeuLevel prior to the registrar teleconference.

It was agreed that Palage in his capacity as Secretariat would write a letter to ICANN raising the registrars’ concerns about the NeuLevel deal. There was concern raised by some participants about this potentially interfering with the new Registry contracts. Larry Elrich raised the issue that Registrar concerns should not take a back seat to registry issues. Because new TLDs are of important concern to registrars, the letter was intended to be pro-active and seek written clarification of verbal statements made by NeuLevel. It was deemed critical that the registrars’ viewpoint on the distinction between registrar and registry services be crystal clear.

